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October 29,2018

Debra A. Howland
Executive Secretary
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
2 1 South fruit Street Suite 10
Concord, New Hampshire 03301

Re: DocketNo. DE 18-038
Unitil Energy Systems, Inc.
20 1 7 Annual Maj or Storm Cost Reserve Fund Report

Staff Response to Unitil Reply of October 24, 2018

Dear Ms. Howland:

On July 1 0, 20 1 8, Commission Audit Staff issued its final report concerning the Unitil
Energy Systems Inc. (Unitil) 20 1 7 Annual Major Storm Cost Reserve Fund Report. The
report issued by Audit Staff contained two issues. One issue identified as “Issue #2” was
resolved between Unitil and Staff. The second issue identified as ‘Issue # 1 “ is the
subject ofUnitil’s October 24, 2018 letter (Letter). Issue #1 relates to two invoices that
total $14,625 from Calypso Communications (Calypso) for which the Company seeks
inclusion in the October Winter Storm charges, and recovery from the Major Storm Cost
Reserve Fund. Staff disallowed the Calypso charges in its audit. Unitil disputes Audit
Staffs recommendation to disallow the costs incurred for Calypso’s work. The Letter
specifies why Unitil believes it should get recovery of the $ 14,625 Staff recommends
should be disallowed.

Staff has reviewed the letter and will reopen the audit for the limited purposes of
examining statements Unitil made in support of its position that Calypso’s work is related
to storm recovery efforts. Unitil has the burden of proving that costs submitted for
recovery through the Major Storm Cost Reserve Fund are related to the restoration of
power and repair of facility damages resulting from the storm, and an inquiry into
Unitil’s statements will provide Staff information as to whether Calypso’s work
contributed to the restoration of power or to the repair of damaged facilities.



The inquiry will be conducted by Audit Staff, with input from Electric Division Staff, and
will be based on Unitil’s statements related to Calypso’s function during the storm.

Once Staff has completed an audit into this issue, it will issue a report and present its
findings to Unitil and the Commission. While this audit is limited in scope, Staff cannot
say when it will be complete as it depends on the timing ofUnitil providing the requested
information for review.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Suzanne Amidon
Staff Counsel
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